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No. 59.11.0600.100.06.469.24-268 Date-27-03-2024
To Whom It May Concern

It is my pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Mr. Mehedi Hasan's(ID NO:
082016000001) admission into the Master of Public Health (MPH) program at
MacquarieUniversity, Australia.l have had the privilege of working closely with Mr. Hasan
in his role as a Family Planning Officer at the Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, and I
am confident that he possesses the qualities and dedication necessary to excel in your
program. 4

He joined the Bangladesh Civil Service in 1 June 2016, and since then, he has consistently
shown a strong commitment to public service and community health. In his current position
as a Family Planning Officer in Barishal Sadar Upazila, Barishal District, under my
supervision,he has demonstrated excellent leadership, organizational, and communication
skills.In addition to this he was also keen to sharpen his academic acumen by participating in

ifferent internal and external training and workshops and playing a key role in different
Public health services: family welfare and community health, nutrition, maternal and child
health, sexual and reproductive health.

What makes Mr. Hasan an outstanding candidate for your MPH program is not only his
practical experience but also his passion for making a meaningful impact in the field of
public health.He pursued further education in public health in order to become more effective
in contributing to health, population, and nutrition in the health sector of Bangladesh.

I am confident that Mr. Mehedi Hasan's background, professional experience, and enthusiasm
for public health will make him a valuable asset to your MPH program. I wholeheartedly

your esteemed university.

If you have any further queries or require additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me at moonrubel@gmail.com.

Sincerely,/

\

Md. Miz.anug?%h.m% '2.0 Lé\

Deputy Director (Family Planning)
District Family Planning office, Barishal.
moonrubel@gmail.com.

Phone: +8801711209452



